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INVESTORS IN PEOPLE




‘Every child, every chance, every day’

‘Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd’

Mrs Rachel Critchell B.A.HONS P.G.C.E, NPQH
bfmail@hwbmail.net
25th September 2020

Dear Parents / Carers,

At the end of another busy week, I would like to congratulate and thank the children for being excellent as always. They are busy, engaged in their new topics and have settled into their new routines with confidence and enthusiasm. It is lovely to find out about what they have been learning and they are all keen to share their news.

The children continue to wash their hands regularly, ensure they are socially distancing whenever possible, maintain distance between group bubbles and are incredibly thoughtful and patient.  I also wish to thank the staff for their dedication and enthusiasm. They ensure that all children are fully supported throughout the day and it makes me very proud to see how confident and engaged, the children are.

I wish to thank you all, as parents/carer’s for supporting our procedural changes on entry and exiting the school.  Flintshire’s Corporate Health and Safety and ‘Street scene’ have supported and advised the school.  On very wet days, we will ‘do our very best’ to ensure that children enter the building as soon as possible. However, the designated start and finish times still apply.

On entry to school:

Foundation Phase children will enter via the front visitor’s gate with Reception children entering first, at 8:55 followed by Years 1 and 2. Class 2 will enter school via the car park gate at 9:00. Class 3 will then follow at 9:05. (the car park will not be accessed by cars during this time).

On exiting the building, Years 1 and 2 will leave at 3:10. Parents of Years 1 and 2 children should wait, directly outside the visitor’s gate, to the left, maintaining social distance, collect their child from the staff member and either move to the key stage two pick up points to collect siblings, or leave to the left of the visitor’s gate. 

Nursery and Reception pick up time is 3:15. Parents should wait to the left of the visitor’s gate. Nursery and Reception’s waiting area is located to the left of the old phone box. Parents/Carers will then move forward to collect their child at the visitor’s gate and then exit following the same routes.

Key stage Two pick up are as follows:

3:15 Class 2. Parents of class two children should wait to the right of the main car park gate, maintaining social distancing, or remain in their car until the class group come out of school. They will then be handed over to parents. Please leave the school site as soon as children have been collected.

3:20 Class 3. Parents of class 3 children should wait further down, the path, to the right of the gate, maintaining social distancing (to the right of the large banner) or remain in their car until the class group come out of school. Please leave the school site as soon as children have been collected.

Parents/ Carers are responsible for their children once their child/ren have been handed over by staff.

What we have been Learning.

Here are just some examples of the learning that has been taking place in school this week. Our key stage two topic this term is ‘Castles’. 

In Years 3 and 4, the children have been using pupil voice, to share ideas and interests about Castles. They have applied their numeracy skills when finding out about when castles were built, have been speaking Welsh using our Pod Antur scheme.  They have really enjoyed learning new hockey skills and have researched information using the lap tops and chrome books.

In Upper Key Stage Two, as the children cannot currently visit a castle, they have been conducting virtual tours using laptops and Chromebooks. They have also been drawing three dimensional rooms, having conversations in Welsh and participating in orienteering activities, whilst working hard at their literacy and mathematical skills.  In addition to this, they are learning about the properties of materials in science 

Foundation Phase are currently learning about Emotions. They have been reading the ‘Colour Monster’ Book written by Anna Llenas.

Nursery have been exploring mark making with trucks and paints, learning nursery rhymes, playing sound lotto and painting self – portraits.

Reception children have also completed self- portraits, completed ‘All about Me’ rainbows and are busy learning jolly phonic sounds and ‘a number a day.’

Years 1 and Two have been equally busy exploring their Emotions by creating some lovely art work inspired by Jackson Pollock, sentence building in language and various number activities, concentrating on place value and numbers to 100 and beyond. 

Health and Well Being

We are always mindful that the health and well- being of all is of immense importance. Staff regularly ‘check in’ with pupils to ensure that any worries or concerns are addressed immediately. Please contact us by email, if there is anything else we can do, to support you as parents/carers.

We open breakfast club on Monday 28th September. I would ask that you please only use this club currently, if you have no other child care alternative. We remain in uncertain and unprecedented times. With the situation as it currently is, we are keen to provide a service, for parents who really need it, but it cannot currently run as it did before, due to the pandemic.  When the situation improves, we will look to expanding the club, to allow greater numbers to access it. Bookings are to be made on a Thursday between 8am and 1pm by email for the following week.
Please find a further reminder of procedures for illness.

Procedures for illness

If any child shows any signs of illness, they will be separated from other children and will wait in the School Office supervised by a member of staff wearing PPE.  Parents will be contacted immediately and will be required to collect their child immediately. Surfaces that learners or staff with symptoms have come into contact with, will be carefully and thoroughly cleaned.

Children or staff should not attend school if;

· They feel unwell, have any of the four identified COVID-19 symptoms (a new continuous cough, a high temperature or loss of taste or smell) or they have tested positive to COVID-19 in the past 14 days

· They live in a household with someone who has symptoms of COVID-19 or has tested positive to COVID-19 in the past 14 days. 

· Anyone displaying symptoms of COVID-19 should stay at home and begin to self-isolate  while making arrangements to be tested.  Notify the school by email on bfmail@hwbmail.net when a test is booked and when the results are received.
As the weather, deteriorates, please ensure that children have a coat and appropriate outdoor kit on PE days. This would consist of tracksuit bottoms/leggings a hoodie/sweatshirt. Please remember that they will be in this kit all day.

School Dinner Menu

Our new interim school menu starts next week and has been previously posted on the website for your information.

I thank you for your continued support. It is so pleasing to see all of the children happily engaged in their regular school routines. 

Yours Sincerely

Rachel Critchell

Headteacher/ Pennaeth
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